At the Meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council
 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 11th June 2012 at 7.30pm

Present: Mr. Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)               

               Mr. P. Simmonds (Vice Chairman)

   Mr. B. Barber 
               Mrs. A Carver
               Mr. A. Parry   
               Mr. M. Quine

   Mr. J. Steel               

   Mr. M.Wedd
    
               Cllr. P Swinburn
               Mr. M Davis - Clerk
Apologies: Cllr. R. Bass, Cllr. A. Davies, Mrs V. Swinburn and Mrs J. Faiers
Declaration of Interests: Mrs Carver and Mr Wedd in planning application 12/00546/HOU.
County Councillor’s Report: Cllr Davies reported that work had been carried out surface dressing roads in the village. He hoped to be able to report on the drainage issue in Bell Lane / Sling Lane shortly. There was concern about not only Bell Lane but flooding which continued to occur on B4204 near the Food Factory. The clerk to write to Cllr Davies expressing concern. The clerk to advice Madeleine Sumner that the proposed date of 3rd July for the Public Transport meeting meant several interested councillors were unable to attend. The clerk to ask to be advised of the final date so that the parish council could endeavour to find a representative.
District Councillors’ Report: The District Councillors’ report had been circulated. 
Cllr Swinburn explained that there was no current implementation date for the proposed paperless planning consultations. There was concern about the length of time necessary to evict travellers for roadside encampments.

The results of the ballot concerning the name of the parish were 369 in favour of Lower Broadheath and 22 in favour of Broadheath. Cllr Swinburn would ask MHDC to proceed with the formal adoption of the name.

There was discussion about potential problems which could arise if the SWDP implementation was delayed.
Minutes: It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mr Parry and resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on the 8th May 2012 having been circulated were approved and signed by the Chairman. 
Matters arising: 

Public Rights of Way and Footpaths: The owner of the uncontrolled dogs on a footpath off Peachley Lane had not yet been identified. Mr Barber agreed to ask WCC if some stone could be laid on PROW 526 between Orchard House  and Jessamine House where mud / flooding was a problem.
Highways: There was concern that there had been no action about the drainage problems in both Bell Lane and on the B4204 at the Food Factory. The clerk to write to Cllr Davies  expressing concern over the time taken to resolve these issues. Other problems reported were:-
1) Dangerous potholes in Hallow Lane in the vicinity of Manorfield The clerk to advise highways.
There was concern that WCC were not able to address the problems cause by vehicles parked on the highway verge in Hallow Lane. The clerk to write to Cllr Davies, 
suggesting  that if a lay-by could not be provided consideration could be given to prevent vehicles parking which created numerous problems including obstruction of footway, visibility issues from Grange Road and the very untidy state of this amenity area.  
Allotments:  No report.
Anti Social Behaviour:  No report.
Village Hall: It was reported that the roofing work virtually complete, to a satisfactory standard and slightly under budget.
SWDP/Neighbourhood Planning: The parish council were concerned that their views should be taken into account at the forthcoming presentation of the revision to the SWDP to the full council on 3rd July 2012. It was agreed that the clerk would liaise with MHDC over the arrangements.
It was also agreed that a sub committee would be formed to make recommendations on a possible neighbourhood plan. The members would be Mrs Beard, Mr Simmonds, Mr Barber and Mr Wedd. It was proposed Mr Simmonds, seconded Mr Steel and resolved that Ismail Mohammed of MHDC be asked to advise the council on how best to proceed. 

Vicarage Green:  Cllr Swinburn reported that Mrs Swinburn would not need £50 of  the £200 allocated to funding the Jubilee event. It may even be possible to make a small refund due to the generous donations from some villagers. The chairman thanked Mrs Swinburn in particular and others involved for making the day a success.
To consider the adoption of the Code of Conduct: It was proposed Mr Simmonds, seconded Mrs Beard and resolved:

a) adopt the Worcestershire model code of conduct with effect from 1st July, and to delegate to the clerk the ability to amend the document as needed when a final version is made available.

b) delegate to the clerk the ability to make any changes needed to standing orders to allow the council to comply with procedural changes resulting from adopting the new code.

c) that council members will register interests with the district council as soon as the regulations specifying them are published. Existing register of interest forms may be used until the district council produce new ones.

Suspension of Standing Orders for Public Participation:   Mr Morris reported potholes on Martley Road between Bell Lane and Church Lane. There were numerous blocked drains in the village. 
Correspondence: 
1) MHDC - Response to comments about planning applications –    28th May 2012

2) Festival Housing – Launch of unified Festival Housing  - 1St June 2012

3) Clr Allwyn Davies – Attendance at meetings  - 25th May 2012

4) Cllr Alwyn Davies – Evening Bus Service Proposal – 14th May 2012

    Mrs Faiers would be asked if she could attend the meeting on 3rd July

5) Karen Furber, Nora Parsons Day Centre – Thank You  - 17th May 2012

6) WCC – Compost Sales Leaflets  - 30th April 2012
To consider bids for Cllr Davies Divisional fund:
There were no suggestions for bids and further consideration would be given.
Planning applications for consideration:
11/01327/CLE, Woodend, Crown East Lane : No Comment

12/00546/HOU, Montfort, Bell Lane : No comment

12/00753/CLE, Temple Laugherne Farm, Oldbury Road : No Comment

12/00767/FUL, Land at (OS 8092 5729), Frenchlands Lane : No comment
Decisions:

12/00257/HOU, 19 Hallow Lane: Approved
12/00481/FUL, Elgar's Birthplace, Crown East Lane: Approved
12/00321/HOU, 24 Hallow Lane: Approved
Finance: a) Accounts for payment
It was proposed by Mr Wedd, seconded by Mrs. Beard and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. Broker Network Ltd. – parish council insurance 1/6/12 to 1/6/13            £963.13

2. M Davis – Purchase of computer etc. for hub.(£664.48+VAT£132.91) = £797.39

3. LBHPCC – Balance of Alwyn’s Fund (£1,000 - £664.48 = £335.52)       £335.52 

4. Parish Lengthsman 

a) Charges Recoverable From Worcestershire County Council

Mr S Skeys   -   Work during April 2012             


            £147.00

Mr M Davis  -   Scheme Management April 2012
                          £11.55              

Mr S Skeys   -   Work during May, 2012             
  

            £168.00

Mr M Davis  -   Scheme Management May 2012                                      £11.55   

Total                   Mr S Skeys      £ 315.00
                            Mr M Davis      £23.10

   

b) Charges due from Lower Broadheath Parish Council

      Mr S Skeys  -  Rubbish Bins, etc April 2012 


            £47.25



       Mow Allotments April 2012



£40.00


                               Rubbish Bins, etc May 2012 
                                    £68.25



       Mow Allotments May 2012



£40.00

                                                                    Total                     Mr Skeys      £195.50
               Grand Total Mr  Skeys = £510.50
5. Smart Cut Ltd – Vicarage Green, grounds maintenance, April
            £64.99


    - Grass cutting, April



          £162.00 









Total =
          £226.99


     Smart Cut Ltd – Vicarage Green, grounds maintenance, May                 £64.99


    - Grass cutting, April



            £90.00 









Total =
          £154.99


6. Mr N Bennett – Internal Audit of Parish Council Accounts
           £65.00

7. Malvern Hills District Council – Print newsletters = £110.00




 - Ballot papers and envelopes = £58.33







              Total = £168.33                  £168.33


b) To receive internal auditors report and c) submit accounts to External auditors:

Following receipt of the internal auditors report, the accounts for 20011/2012 have been approved by the council and they will now be sent to the external auditors. It was proposed by Mr Wedd, seconded by Mr. Parry and resolved to accept the recommendation.
d) To consider the appointment of Grant Thornton as external auditors for 2012/12 to 2016/17: No comment.
AOB: Mr Steel was advised that no response had been received from Mr Maund with regard to the erection of a dog litter bin. 
Date of Next meetings:  2nd July 2012 at 7.30pm.                     
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